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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, March 15, 2013
Multi-Purpose Room
12:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Phil Mayer.
Phil thanked everyone for coming and explained that the room had been rescheduled due to an overlap in scheduling and the meeting was rescheduled due to a storm closing the week before!
DEAN’S REPORT
· Dean Branchini noted that she has sent out notices for forums (planning) as a result of the GenEd Assessment Conference some faculty attended recently in Boston.  There are different models, networks, etc. with changes coming forth.  The forums have been scheduled during the last week in March/first week in April.  Many kinds of planning initiatives, academic division goals, and ideas so cannot be used for faculty planning for next year.  Will include strategic planning goals for next year.
· President Jones and Kem Barfield went to _______ last week to get the results from our recent NEASC visit.  All went well; the written piece/report is coming.  The one thing that was noted was that “continued work on assessment needs to be addressed”.  Congratulations to TRCC and all that worked so hard bringing this report together.
· A Lockdown Drill will be held next week.  Information will be forthcoming from Dean Lopez, be sure to check your email for instructions on what to do.  
· A Personnel Prioritization process is usually done, but unfortunately there is no new or good information on the budget.  We definitely won’t be able to add new faculty.  There is a question as to whether or not we can maintain stability in faculty where we are currently. 
· Department Chair Selection process was recently sent for Social Science, Humanities, Business and Science Departments; term is 2 years before re-selection is done.  The candidate for the Engineering Technology Director has declined our offer.  We will need to decide what to do with that position.
· Summary reports are due from projects, program coordinators, etc. for compilation of year end reports.  

· Peter Patsouris announced that LAS/GS framework for TAP is in the SharePoint folder.
TAP is charged with looking at each course and how it would be affected by TAP.  LA degree is going to remain pretty much as is, but if any more issues come up from CSU’s they will be addressed at that time.  

Designated competencies

Oral communication important for every student

Critical Analysis/Logical Thinking

Assessment is being addressed; will look forward to outcomes from forums and combined efforts.  Actually, we are not in bad shape at all.

· Janet Hagen, Vista Supervisor, announced that there is another Food Pantry on campus to service students located in C-111.   It is open 4 days a week for 2 hours/day.  Students will be allowed to take five items at a time.  A flier with hours of operation will be sent out to the college community.  It will be staffed by a faculty member and students.  Kelsey Daniels (Vista Volunteer) and Steve Neufeld have already placed fliers in mailboxes.  There is a great need as some students have approached faculty expressing their need for help.  We will have to continue to restock the pantry.  If everyone were to bring at least one item a week, that would be helpful.  Grocery store gift cards and/or financial donations are also welcome.   If a student needs service learning, please let Kelsey or Janet know.  
Kelsey distributed a one-page Service Learning Survey and asked faculty to please complete before leaving the meeting today.  

· Steve Neufeld passed out the latest rubric for the GenEd Assessment (Humanities) being collected this spring.  He will present the results at the next meeting from the artifacts collected last year.  Need artifacts that meet these outcomes; need unmarked copies (make copies before) you grade.  Anything from this semester can be utilized.
· Dean Branchini sent statistics of enrollment and completion numbers that came from Central Office to DCs/PCs.  She asked for thoughts/impressions from DCs/PCs on these numbers.  Need to become familiar/conversant with this type of data as it will be used for decision-making in the near future.
· Phil read an email from Dean Lopez (who was unable to attend) regarding the Lockdown Drill scheduled for next Thursday.  If there are any questions/concerns, please send them to Phil who will forward them to Dean Lopez.  Art Braza suggested that the doors that have slide-locks, be locked upon entry into the classroom.  
· Sarah Selke announced that on Wednesday, March 27th, PTK will be hosting a Bone Marrow Registry Drive – Be the Match from 10:00 – 4:00 p.m.   Please ask students to join the registry along with yourself.  Be sure to bring your insurance card as insurance does cover the cost for this.  The age limit is 18-44.

· Ed Derr announced that on April 24th from 5:00 – 7:00 p.m., TRCC along with the Norwich Collaborative will be hosting the Empty Bowl fundraiser for St. Vincent DePaul Soup Kitchen, honoring and renaming the event for its founders, President Grace Jones and Karen Westerberg, Director of Student Programs Emeritus.  More information will be forthcoming.  Hope to see you there!

· President Jones announced that there are three finalists for the President of the Board of Regents position.   Will keep you posted.

· Art Braza noted that 10 years ago, TRCC was accredited by ABCSP.  The Business Department just completed their accreditation visit and should find out the results by the end of April.  Thanks to Ed Muenzner who spearheaded this visit.  Good job Ed!

· Ed Muenzner announced that on Monday, March 18th, TRCC Business Club, Rose City Chamber of Commerce will hold a networking event for business owners here at Three Rivers.

· Will Hare announced that LAB will be sponsoring a Sidewalk Chalk Talk on April 10th outside of the F wing.  Come share inspirational messages and art.  More information will be sent shortly.
· Thank you to Nancy Czarzasty and Lili Rafeldt for bringing the coffee and munchkins.  Donations are welcome!

DISCUSSION

Susan Topping asked if there are any funds available for EA/s for help with the PA-1240 implementation.  Dave Ferreira is doing cost models now and will share his findings with Pres. Jones and Dean Lopez.  We will ask for what faculty groups say they need.
There being no further business, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 12:50 p.m.
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